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October 29, 2008
Via E-mail and 
Overnight Mail
Mr. Dave Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250


Re:
Docket No. UT-063061 – Eschelon Arbitration


Extension of Time for Filing Interconnection Agreement 
Dear Mr. Danner:

On April 2, 2008 the Commission granted a request for an extension of time to submit a compliant interconnection agreement (“ICA”) in this case until 30 days after the entry of a final order.  The Commission entered a final order on October 16, 2008.  However, on October 27, 2008 Qwest filed a petition for reconsideration of some of the issues, and the Commission established a deadline of November 7, 2008 for Eschelon to file an answer.  The undersigned has discussed this matter with counsel for Eschelon and the parties agree that they have contemplated making only one ICA compliance filing in this matter, after all disputed issues are resolved.  As such, Qwest requests that the deadline for such a filing be extended to 30 days after the Commission’s entry of an order on reconsideration, and Eschelon does not oppose such an extension.

Sincerely,

Lisa A. Anderl
LAA/llw

cc:
All parties of record (via e-mail and U.S. Mail)


